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Red tide is making an unwelcome comeback along northern Collier County beaches, according to  
water sampling results released Friday. 
 
Samples collected Thursday showed red tide at low levels on Barefoot Beach and along Seagate 
beach, according to tests by the Florida Fish and Wildlife Research Institute in St. Petersburg. 
 
Low is too high for Vanderbilt Beach resident Diane Ketcham. 
 
"We can't breathe up here, the red tide is so bad," Ketcham said Friday afternoon. "It's a real 
problem. You can't walk the beach." 
 
Thursday's samples showed red tide to be at normal levels, causing no effects, in waters at 
Vanderbilt Beach and not to be present at the Naples Pier and South Marco Beach. 
 
Winds and currents can drive effects of a red tide far from sampling spots. People with illnesses 
such as asthma or emphysema should exercise caution when going to the beach this weekend, 
according to Friday's red tide update from Collier County. 
 
Monitors consider red tide to be at normal levels at less than 1,000 cells per liter. The low levels 
at Barefoot and Seagate beaches ranged between 10,000 and 100,000 cells per liter. 
 
Test results earlier this week showed red tide levels had decreased significantly at Collier County 
beaches. Samples taken Monday showed red tide was present at Barefoot Beach and not 
present at Clam Pass, Naples Pier, Marco Island beaches and Goodland. 
 
Collier County plans a new round of sampling Monday, and results could be ready as early as 
Tuesday afternoon or Wednesday. 
 
Red tide is the common name for a bloom of microscopic algae, called Karenia brevis, that 
release a toxin that can kill fish, make shellfish unsafe to eat and cause breathing troubles in 
humans. 
 
The algae are naturally occurring, but some scientists theorize that pollution of nearshore waters 
is making red tide more common and longer lasting. 
 
Lee County, as far south as Bonita Beach, has been under assault by a red tide for weeks, but 
the red tide's effects have been coming and going in Collier County since July 4 weekend. 
 
Winds blowing offshore have lessened effects of the windborne toxin at the beaches, and 
currents have lessened the number of dead fish washing up on the beaches. 
 
Collier County parks and recreation supervisor Murdo Smith said Friday that workers had to pick 
only a few dead fish off northern county beaches. 
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